[image: image1.png]www.state.de.us/deptagri

STATE OF DELAWARE
DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE
DELAWARE HARNESS RACING COMMISSION
2320 SOUTH DUPONT HIGHWAY
DOVER, DELAWARE 19901

TELEPHONE: {302) 698 - 4599
FaAx: (302) 697 - 4748




Minutes of the Meeting Held

May 6, 2008
The DHRC Rules Committee met at the Department of Agriculture, Dover, Delaware at 10:15 a.m. on Tuesday, May 6, 2008
Committee Members Present

	Beth Steele, Chairman
	Judy Davis-Wilson, DSBF

	Charles Lockhart, Dover Downs
	Sal DiMario, DSOA

	John Hensley, Dover Downs
	Hugh Gallagher, DHRC

	James Boese, Harrington Raceway
	Jo-Ann Price, Paralegal, DHRC

	Karen Craft, Harrington Raceway
	


Others Present

	Breezy Brown, Commissioner
	Scott Egger, Presiding Judge

	Dr. Jay Baldwin, Bleeder Medication Vet
	Dr. Annie Renzetti, DHRC Vet


	Call to Order/Welcome
	Mr. Gallagher called the meeting to order at 10:25 a.m. and welcomed those in attendance.  

	Approval of Minutes


	Mr. Brown moved to approve the April 1, 2008 Minutes, Mr. Boese seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 

	Discussion  
  Rule 6 (futurities language)
 Action Items from last meeting

  Changes to Rule 7.1.6.1.2

  Horse shortages at DE Park
  Changes to Rule 5.1.1.1– 
     5.1.1.5

      5.1.1.4

      5.1.1.5


	Ms. Davis-Wilson mentioned that Delaware does not have futurities. All futurities language should be stricken. 
Mr. Lockhart asked about Mr. Gallagher’s research on account wagering. This has not been done. Telephone accounts in Delaware are not legal. Mr. Boese added the present law says wagers have to be made at the racetrack. Mr. Lockhart added that any changes would have to be statutory; as in the general conversations he’s had, there does not seem to be any strong desire to change it, an attorney general’s letter would be required to show it is illegal; New Jersey has changed its legislation. Someone like TVG won’t take bets from Delaware. Youbet is probably illegal. Mr. DiMario said it would be nice to do it, but costs too much money. The cost detracts (to pursue account wagering at this time.) Mr. Lockhart suggested discussing this after the meeting to decide what to do.

Mr. DiMario offered that historically the current rule was changed because the Dover meet transcends the date. Racing opportunities have always been at a premium, rather than use their first qualifying date, we use their last race date, otherwise, that last date would be lost due to the calendar date change. Mr. Egger felt the current problem is interpretation of the rule. His proposed change would clarify it for the horsemen. Mr. DiMario thought the date should remain constant; Mr. Gallagher agreed. Further discussion included the origin of the current rule, the definition of “preference date” and current practice. The Meadowlands’, Pennsylvania and Maryland’s rules were also discussed. Mr. Egger said the date should be the first successful qualifying time in the last thirty days. Additional discussion included the number of days to include, whether 30 or 60 days for first time starters, Dr. Renzetti’s suggestion of a horseman’s possible argument that the August qualifying date should count, and the simplest possibility of allowing the most recent qualifying race, suggested by Mr. Hensley. It was decided that the rule should read: “When a horse is racing for the first time ever, the date of its first successful qualifying race within the DHRC standards shall be considered its preference date.”
Mr. DiMario commented that the shortage is beginning to affect Standardbred races as well.
Mr. Egger’s proposed changes were discussed in detail; firstly, persons who work in a restricted area ought to be licensed. Mr. Lockhart had no problem with people coming into a restricted area, but he felt ancillary people in the facility was overkill. If there is a server at HRI who allegedly uses some pills, it is much more important to make sure that people who are associated with the horses on farms who feed them are licensed. The current rule already covers it; all the Commission needs to do is make sure those people are licensed. Judge Egger commented that they couldn’t figure who was licensed. Mr. Lockhart will submit a list to the Commission of who he thinks should have to be licensed. Secondly, what constitutes a restricted area was discussed. It was suggested that the paddock and the mutuels area only. Vendor licenses were also discussed. Mr. Gallagher suggested, as regulators, should they license anyone who is working for a vender or anyone who could bring shame to the Commission. Chairman Steele certainly thought that the tack shop in a restricted area should be; also, for concessions and parking; someone in management would need to be accountable. It was anticipated that vendors would object to the licensure. Judge Egger said the tote companies have to be licensed, and gave other examples. Mr. Gallagher emphasized that a standard must be established. Commissioner Brown was concerned with the current appearance of harness racing, it got blamed for the illegal gambling (card game) incident, when a person who had been suspended from the track for years was on the grounds. Ms. Craft asked about clerical and receptionists, who do a multiplicity of jobs. Also, HRI’s ambulance crew volunteers. If there was an issue, the racetrack would exclude them. Each of the items on Mr. Egger’s list was reviewed; Mr. Lockhart commented that Food Service and Security are rotating personnel. Mr. Gallagher said they should have someone we can get in touch with; the ambulance crew goes through the paddock. Discussion included: No. 22 employees only should  be licensed,, not the company, No. 39 strike the plant supervisor only, in racetrack management, possibly the   horsemen’s bookkeeper should be, No. 40, license the people, not the company, No. 40, license the people, not the company, No. 47, 48, and 50 need clarification. Ms. Craft offered that at HRI any vendor entering the property is asked for a copy of their Delaware business license and liability insurance. Mr. Gallagher said licensing the employees of vendors who are at the track should be looked into, as complaints have been received re: lack of accuracy from the Auto Tote and Auto Chart companies. Mr. DiMario suggested the Commission’s application process could be modified to include a list of vendors each year before license. Restricted areas include the paddock, pari-mutuel area, barn area and judge’s stand at Dover Downs. The race office is not restricted; it’s a public area. Mr. Gallagher said we have public accountability as well. If someone was in the simulcast area and sold drugs, and we get a thousand calls. It is the job of the regulator to regulate the areas that affect racing. All concession employees are under Harrington Casino. Many of these people are licensed through the State Lottery. A suggestion was made to get Phil and the saddle pad guy licensed. Further notes from the list include: striking 13 and 25 Leave first aid and strike ambulance in 13, strike 39 and 40, 45, 47, 48 and 50, modify 53 to be racing department. Strike 53. Mr. Lockhart commented that a lot of people don’t renew their licenses unless forced to. They will have a list and remind them. 
Mr. Lockhart objected, saying it’s unfair. He’s willing to cooperate. Why make it punitive? The Chair didn’t have a problem not including it. If we have trouble getting licenses renewed. Let’s put it aside.
Both Mr. DiMario and Ms. Craft objected to requiring any licensee that holds more than one position to obtain a license for both. Ms. Davis-Wilson said the USTA requires people in multiple categories to have both licenses. Many people multi-task; it is difficult to control the person any more. Licensing stable names was suggested as a way to increase revenue, as New Jersey and Ontario does, as was doubling our fees. After further discussion, contacting the Lottery Office for a reciprocal understanding was suggested.

	Adjournment

	At approximately 12:25 p.m., having no further business, Commissioner Brown moved to adjourn, Ms. Craft seconded, and the Motion passed unanimously.  

	Upcoming Meetings

  DHRC Regular Meeting

  Rules Committee
	June 10, 2008 10:15 am H’ton Raceway, Gold Rm. in Casino
June 5, 2008   10:15 am Dept. of Ag. Secretary’s Conf. Rm.
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